SHORTGRASS LIBRARY SYSTEM POLICY MANUAL

Section B:  Board Governance 

Policy B.12:  Board Expenses
Updated and Approved: February 18, 2015
Background
The Shortgrass Library System appreciates the volunteer spirit of board members and while real expenses of being a board member may not always be met, some expense compensation should be provided.  In order to limit mileage expenses, board members are encouraged, whenever possible, to 'pool' their vehicles.

Policy
The SLS will reimburse board members for travel costs incurred in order to attend regular or special board meetings, committee meetings, and other approved board functions. Travel costs incurred to attend the annual Christmas Dinner & Social will not be reimbursed. 
Guidelines
1.  
Mileage will be paid at the rate set by the Board. The rate of reimbursement applies to return trip distance.  If Board members travel in their own vehicles when SLS has arranged group travel, maximum travel reimbursement will be at the rate of the group travel costs.
2.
When reasonable, travel costs by other means (such as air fare) may also be claimed.

3.
Meals will be covered at the current approved rates.  In the case where a trustee attends a meeting via videoconference and a meal is served for others attending in person, the trustee attending via videoconference may be reimbursed for the meal according to the rates adopted by the board for meals. 
4.
Other approved Board functions are defined as follows:

· Meetings or events with member libraries, councils, or public that are arranged 
by SLS,
· Workshops initiated by SLS,
· Other workshops, conferences, seminars, meetings, special events where Board representative(s) have been delegated to attend.
5.
Accommodations can be booked by the SLS Executive Assistant.  Receipts for approved accommodations and registration fees are to be presented using the Expense Claim Form (see Attachment B.12A).

6. 
Any hotel upgrade will be the responsibility of the individual.
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